## STUDENT COUNCIL MINUTES December 6,1948

The publication of these minutes is a new policy of Student Council, intended to enable the members of the Student Association to keep posted on the current issues being handled by their Student Council. These minutes will be published weekly and will be available at the Clark Union desk and at other key positions throughout the school. If a broader interpretation is wanted, contact your student representative. A complete coverage of major issues will be published in Sprit.

Meeting was called to order at 5;10 P.M. by President Ben Short. The minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.

President Short announded that the stickers for the parking lot will be available Tuesday noon, in the Council office.

The Student Directory has been completed and has gone to the printers. The directory this year will be out approximately six months earlier than last year's. \$500 was spent on last year's directory; this year \$775 is being spent.

Notices are on the department bulletin boards concerning the ordering of class rings. The rings are on display in the Eastman showcase. Any student, Freshman, Junior or Senior, may order a ring with his mear of graduation on it.

A committee was formed to investigate the question of picking a school mascot, with James McBride as chairman. Discussion followed.

Bill Murphy reported on the Alumni Association. The Alumni Association has abouth\$490 which can be used for the Eastman lounge. \$50 has been given to Clark Union for the purchase of three year subscriptions to magazines. The Coke machines in the Clark building and the book store may be purchased by the Alumni Association and turned in to the fund with the Coke machine in the Union. Then the Eastman lounge is finished and if Council has any plans for a lounge in the Clark building the Alumni Association will be willing to help.

Irv Dolinsky reported on the House Committee of Clark Union. The incident which happened in Clark Union Saturday afternoon was investigated and dealt with accordingly.

The Retailing Department is having a breakfast in Clark Union

Monday morning, December 13th.

A committee was picked to help Miss Behr decorate the Christmas tree Tuesday night at 10 P.M. These were Ruth Wisner, Irv Dolinsky, Mike Anderson, Ben Short and Barbara Rounds.

Eugene Penler reported on the next Student Mixer. It will be January 21,1949.

It was decided that a Council member will post a copy of these minutes on each department bulletin board.

Constitutions of all organizations must be submitted to Countil. Miss Medden suggested that Council notify these organizations about this so that they may have time to work on the constitution and submit it by a certain date.

"eeting was adjourned at 5:37 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara Rounds